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Here we are, well into the next year and a new decade as well. I hope that the majority of you 

had a lovely Christmas and a great start to the New Year. 

 

It seems that lately there have been many dogs in the news for the wrong reasons. Attacks in 

various parts of the country have resulted in injuries to people and other animals, not to mention 

emotional scarring for many. As a consequence some people are left feeling quite nervous as 

they set off for a walk/run either by themselves or with their dogs. If you are one of this group do 

see the excellent information put out by Animal Control which is included in this newsletter (Pg 4 

& 5) 

 

In amongst other news clips seen over the last two months was one that gave me great delight. 

In the depths of a northern hemisphere winter in Poland a frightened, shivering thick-furred dog 

was rescued after floating 75 miles (120 kilometres) on a ice floe 

down Poland's Vistula River and into the Baltic Sea. The tempera-

tures were dipping down to below minus 20 Celsius. During the 

rescue  it seemed at times that they were not going to succeed 

but the perseverance of the crew and ocean scientists on the Pol-

ish ship paid off  ensuring a happy ending. 

 

And what is our next fun event to look forward to!  It is that time againτPets Picnic in the Park.  

Next month, on Sunday, the 18th April we look forward to meeting many of you again for a day 

of fun, food and frivolity in the park. We will have our usual competitions: Best groomed, Best 

rescued, Dog most like owner, Best Veteran, Dog the Judges would most like to take home, Best 

quick Trick, Best child handler and of courseτBest in Show. Circle the date on your calendar or 

record it in your PDA  and come join us for a pleasant afternoon. 

Your committee: 

5ƻƴ {ƘŀǊǇΣ Wƛƭƭ hΩYŜŜŦŦŜΣ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ ²ŀŘŜΣ 
Barbara Hunter (ex officio) Johanna Brens, Trish Burke 

Nicole Keller and Don McKenzie 



From the President 
 
You will not be surprised to find my comments are about the ever increasing problems of animal 
abuse and cruelty. Over the past few months the news media has reported many incidents. 
 
There are two aspects to these problems of courseτ abuse both physically and by neglect, and 
secondly, specifically concerning dogs, where members of the public have been attacked without 
provocation. The common factor is the attitude of the ownerτa problem which may well require 
draconian laws or a long term and very slow education programme. 
 
Some of the reported cases have led to imprisonmentτbut often the offender appeared to have 
no remorse or awareness of what they had doneτǇŜǘǎ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŀǎ ΩǘƘƛƴƎǎΩ ǘƻ ƻǿƴ 
like a piece of machinery. Specialists in animal behaviour and psychology point out that we must 
ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀƴƛƳŀƭΩǎ ǾƛŜǿǇƻƛƴǘΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΣ ƛŦ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴπ
ship that is possible with our animal friends. 
 
All Humane Society members and friends are well aware that all animal lovers take on a great 
responsibility when we acquire pets, but we also are aware we must defend it when 
we have to. 
 
A very happy Easter holiday to you all. 
 
Don  

I found this note, along with an envelope 
full of small change, in my letterbox one 
afternoon from an 8 year old boy who 
was about to leave New Zealand for Eng-
land. They were taking with them one of 
ƻǳǊ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ŘƻƎǎ Ψ¢ŜǎǎΩ ŀǘ ŀ Ŏƻǎǘ 
greater than their own fares combined. I 
was touched that one of their last actions 
ǿƘƛƭŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ  ΨǘƘŜ 
ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΩΦ 
 
If you would like to help our animals, we 
always appreciate donations. We are con-
stantly looking for old towels, blankets 
and pillows in reasonable condition for 
bedding. Extra bowls, toys, collars and 
spare runs and kennels for use by our 
new foster homes are also great to re-
ceive. 
 
We have also been the grateful recipients 
of food that was left when a loved pet has 
died.  If you have items no longer needed 
that our animals may appreciate it would 
be great to hear from you. 
 

Trish 



Spay/Neuter Applications 
 

We are very happy that we have processed a record number of de-sexing applications over the past few months with 
a total of 320 being put through from early December until mid-March. 
 
These include applications from the general public through our website or word-of-mouth,  vet clinics directly on 
behalf of clients unable to afford the total cost,  and assisting with de-sexing only for a number of independent cat 
rescuers from Wellsford in the north to Waiuku in the south.    
 
Our intention is to hopefully take this a step further following an excellent response to a campaign organized by 
Megan, who rescues cats in the north, whereby pre-Christmas we de-sexed  97 (included in above total)  in conjunc-
tion with two local vet clinics who assisted by organizing the appointments directly with applicants, taking their share 
of costs prior to the animal being de-sexed and sending accounts to the Society for our portion.  This was a very suc-
cessful campaign all-round, but especially for the needy cats, many of whom would still be producing were it not for 
aŜƎŀƴΩǎ ŘǊƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΦ  ! ǿƛƴ-win situation all-round!! 
 
We are hopeful of expanding on this in future and are working on being able to streamline our systems even further. 
 
We also wish to thank all the pleasant and friendly staff of the veterinary clinics who work in so well with us ς you 
make it all so much easier!! 

Dear Everyone 
 

²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ŀƭƭ ƎƻŜǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ нлмл ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŦƻǳǊ ƭŜƎƎŜŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǿŜŜ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜ Ψ²ŀƭǘŜǊΩ 
ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴƛŀǘǳǊŜ tƻƻŘƭŜΦ IŜΩǎ ŀ ōƛǘ ǘƛǊŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΤ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ [ŀǿƴ .ƻǿƭǎ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘǊƻǇ ²ŀƭƭ ƻŦŦ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
kennels on the way and pick him up on the way home; well yesterday he was playing all day with an old foxey lady 
ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀƭŦ ƎǊƻǿƴ CƻȄŜȅ ŘƻƎΦ L ōŜǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ōǳƎƎŜǊŜŘ ŀǎ ²ŀƭƭȅ ƛǎ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ǎƘƻǘΤ ƘŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ CƻȄŜȅ ƭŀǎŘȅΣ ŀ 
brown and white Dalmation and a young black Labrador. But whoever Wally plays with he seems to have a ball, but 
ƘŜΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǊŜǎǘΦ  
 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀ ǘǊƛǇ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ LǎƭŀƴŘ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŎƻƻƭŜǊ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ŀ ǘ tŜǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ƳƻǘŜƭǎΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ 
ƭƛƪŜ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǳǇ ōǳǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ LǎƭŀƴŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀ ōƛǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŀōƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ 
ŎŀƴΩǘ ǇƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƪƛŜǎΤ LΩǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ²ŀƭƭȅ ŀ Ǌŀƛƴ ŎƻŀǘΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭŘ ǿƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻƻΦ ²Ŝƭƭ 
he stood like a little trooper while I was fitting him out for his coat, even my own children never stood that still. I am 
ƘŀƭŦ ǿŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƘƛƳ ŀ ǎƻǳǿŜǎǘŜǊ Ƙŀǘ ŀǎ ²ŀƭƭȅΩǎ ŜŀǊǎ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŘǊȅΦ hǿŜƴΣ Ƴȅ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΣ 
wanted me to buy rescue orange material, but Wally would have looked like a road worker so we settled for frog 
ƎǊŜŜƴΤ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƭƻƻǎŜ ƘƛƳΦ  
 

²ŀƭƭȅ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƎƻŜǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŎǊŀȊȅ ǿƘŜƴ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƪƴƻŎƪǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ŘƻƻǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƳƛƴƻǊΦ IŜΩǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ hǿŜƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƭƻǘ 
keeping him mobile, as Owen gets down obn all fours to play with him and takes Wally on long walks which is so 
good.  
 

Well enough of my useless information. I could go on and on as we love him to bits. Keep up the good work . 
Best Regards                             
Mary & Owen       (Owners name changed to protect privacy) 

Animal Placements 
 

We have placed many waifs and strays, both canine and feline over the past few months with numbers directly at-
tributable to our willing and very hard-ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŀǊŜƭȅ ǎŀȅ ƴƻ ŀƴŘ Ǝƻ ǿŜƭƭ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ άŎŀƭƭ 
ƻŦ Řǳǘȅέ ŀǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ 
We have also been fortunate to gain several new foster homes through our website. 
 
We have placed many very cute kittens, some from birth, in all colors, with gingers being particular popular -  we 
continue to advertise all animals on our website and Trade Me, both still proving to be the best medium for us. 
 
We have also placed a great selection of puppies and adult dogs, ranging in age from 6 weeks,  and size from Chi-
huahuas through to Mastiffs.  The most popular are any of the cute small/toy breeds, Beagles, Border Collies, Span-
iels,  Labradors, Retrievers, German Shepherds and young mixed breed puppies and adults who make wonderful 
family pets. 
 
Our grateful thanks go to all the Shelter staff, who choose dogs/puppies suitable for rehoming on our behalf, having 
observed and temperament tested them prior to contacting us ς and of course the vet clinics who look after our 
animals in sickness and in health, often at very short notice! 

From the Mailbox 




